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June 21, 2021 

 

To:  Members of the Budget and Finance Committee  202102334 

From:  Paula Boggs Muething, City Manager 

Subject: Emergency Ordinance – Amend Ordinance No. 0340-2018 

Attached is an Emergency Ordinance captioned: 

 

AMENDING Ordinance No. 0340-2018 to increase the amount of funding 

the City Manager is authorized to accept from the Federal Highway 

Administration (CFDA 20.205) through the Ohio Department of 

Transportation from $1,852,293 to $2,144,149.41, and to appropriate the 

additional amount of $291,856.41 to existing capital improvement program 

project account no. 980x233x172348, “Street Rehabilitation Grants/Loans,” 

for the purpose of providing resources for the rehabilitation of Riverside 

Drive and Vine Street. 

 

Approval of this Emergency Ordinance amends Ordinance No. 0340-2018 to increase the 

amount of funding the City Manager is authorized to accept from the Federal Highway 

Administration (FHA) (CFDA 20.205) through the Ohio Department of Transportation 

(ODOT) from $1,852,293.00 to $2,144,149.41 and appropriates the additional amount of 

$291,856.41 to existing capital improvement program project account no. 

980x233x172348, “Street Rehabilitation Grants/Loans,” for the purpose of providing 

resources for the rehabilitation of Riverside Drive and Vine Street.  

 

On October 31, 2018, the City Council approved Ordinance No. 0340-2018 authorizing 

the City Manager to accept and appropriate resources in the amount of up to 

approximately $1,852,293.00 from the Federal Highway Administration through the 

Ohio Department of Transportation to existing capital improvement program project 

account no. 980x233x172348, “Street Rehabilitation Grants/Loans,” for the purpose of 

providing resources for the rehabilitation of Riverside Drive and Vine Street.  

 

An additional $291,856.41 is available from the Federal Highway Administration 

through the Ohio Department of Transportation for the rehabilitation of Riverside Drive 

and Vine Street. Thus, Ordinance No. 0340-2018 must be amended to increase the grant 

amount in order for the City to accept and appropriate additional funding.  

 

The reason for the emergency is the immediate need to accept and appropriate additional 

resources needed for the rehabilitation of Riverside Drive and Vine Street. 

 

The Administration recommends passage of this Emergency Ordinance. 

 

cc: Christopher A. Bigham, Assistant City Manager 

 Karen Alder, Finance Director 
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